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March 18, 2013

MEMORANDUM

TO: District Board of Trustees
FROM: Jim Murdaugh, President )
SUBJECT: Disposition of Property

Item Description
Disposition of Property per TCC Policy 6Hx27:09-10.

Overview and Background

The following vehicles were utilized exclusively by the Florida Public Safety Institute (FPSI)
Driving Department and have outlived their useful life.

1988 Chevrolet Caprice VIN: 1GBL5162JR188588 (TCC Property # 7205)
1988 Chevrolet Caprice VIN: 1GBL5167JR191079 (TCC Property # 7207)
1989 Dodge Van VIN: 2B4FK25KR337066 (TCC Property # 0140)
1985 Chevrolet Caprice VIN: 1G1BL5169JR191083  (TCC Property # 7202)

Extensive agressive driving for the purpose of driver education has contributed to extensive
wear and tear, significantly diminishing the life of the vehicles. The current mileage for these
vehicles is in excess of 100,000. In addition to standard maintenance and servicing, these
vehicles have experienced a number of mechanical failures.

Section 274.05, FS, allows a governmental unit the discretion to classify as surplus any
property that is obsolete, or the continued use of which is uneconomical or inefficient, or
which serves no useful function. Section 274.08, FS, allows property which a governmental
unit estimates to be under $5,000, to be disposed of in the most efficient and cost effective
means as determined by the governmental unit including disposal for value to any person,
or disposal without bids to the state, or disposal to any governmental unit or to any political
subdivision.

The three (3) Chevrolet Caprice cars were purchased by Region XV trust fund dollars. FPSI
received approval to dispose of the vehicles from the Florida Department of Law
Enforcement(FDLE) on July 30, 2012.



Past Actions by the Board
There has been no previous action by the Board on this item.

Funding/Financial Implications
N/A

Staff Resource
Teresa Smith

Recommended Action
Authorize the surplus of these vehicles.



